
 

 

BE UNITED MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 
MINUTES  

Time: October 19, 2023 a 8:30 PM 
Location: Fieldhouse 

 

 

MEETING AGENDA: 

1. Welcome and Public Comment 

2. Acceptance of Meeting Minutes – Minutes of the September meeting were accepted.  

3. Budget - Korina discussed the budget. Brought up how to proceed with players that have 
cancelled credit card payments to pay the remainder of their club fee. It was decided to 
have it go through the coaches first to have a more personal approach.  

4. Referees - The Board discussed the issues and positives we have seen with our referees 
this fall season. Devin mentioned that our local refs need to be more professional and 
more non-bias when addressing local coaches that they may know personally. Jared Steed 
mentioned having a meeting with refs in January to train and go over any issues they may 
have, hoping to improve the quality of our ref program.  

5. Indoor Session – The Board discussed holding an indoor 3 vs 3 soccer league at the 
fieldhouse this winter. It was suggested that the indoor league begin with high school 
students in December for a test run, and then to include the young teams beginning in 
January.  

6. Recreational Program – The Board discussed putting together a committee which would 
support hosting a recreational program that would intend to take the place of the junior 
bees program and provide better training and opportunity for younger kids who are not 
currently members of the club. The current plan is to take over the junior bees program in 
the Fall of 2024, however, Jonny will reach out to the High School boys coach to see if he 
would have any opposition to the Club running the program in the Spring of 2024.  

7. Tournament – The Board discussed preparations for next year’s Golden Spike Classic 
tournament. Danielle asked if whether there were any contacts who might be able to 
speak with someone at the middle school to get a reduced rate for the field rentals. Jared 
Stead indicated that he could reach out to the principal to discuss. The tournament is 
expected to pull in more teams this year and will likely need all available fields.  

8. Fieldhouse – Danielle sent out the fieldhouse to coaches last week. Danielle will work on 
setting up a cleaning schedule and inform parents of the opportunity to help clean the 
fieldhouse and earn back their volunteer fee.  

9. Parade – Was discussed in the September meeting.  

10. Next Meeting: November 16, 2023 @ 8:30 PM 



 

 

11. Adjournment 

 
Board Members 

Danielle Carr, President (PRESENT) Jessica Hoopes, Activities Director 
(NOT PRESENT) 

Taylor Knudson, Equipment Director (PRESENT) Jared Steed, Recreation/Ref Director 
(PRESENT) 

Jared Abrams, Uniforms (PRESENT) BJ Barber, Director of Coaching 
(PRESENT) 

Kenji Kawa, Secretary (PRESENT) Korina Christensen, Treasurer 
(PRESENT) 

Jonathan Nelson, Vice President (PRESENT) Emily Totter, Field Coordinator (NOT 
PRESENT) 

Jeni Sevilla, Registrar (NOT PRESENT) Katie Johnson, Fundraising (PRESENT) 

Devin Miles, Asst Director of Coaching (PRESENT) Sam Holland, Public Relations 
(PRESENT) 

 


